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HELLO Mighty Ohio District! 
We find ourselves in the month of March and boy is this year flying by! At the end of this month, the
Kiwanis year will be officially at the halfway point. As I look toward making this month the best month yet,
I would encourage you to think about some things:

 MidYear Education Day is coming up on March 16 and will be held virtually. This type of event allows
members to get exciting keynote speakers, topnotch workshop presenters and save on costs. The
event will begin at 9:00 am and go until about 4:00pm. If you cannot stay the entire day, consider
popping in for a speaker or a workshop or two. The scheduled workshop topics and keynote speakers
can be found later on in this bulletin. One really exciting thing that is happening is that several clubs
are planning “watch parties” while they participate in the event. What a great idea! Discuss goals and
action steps in real time with your members while you engage with workshop topics! There is still time
to register to be a part of all the fun. Check out the District website for more information and to
register. 

1.

 Service Leadership Programs (SLPs) – As the end of the school year draws closer, remember to reach
out to your SLPs and ensure that they are electing officers, having a smooth transition, are attending
their respective conferences and are gearing up for great start to the school year this fall. If you are
thinking about starting a new SLP (K-Kids, Builders Club, Key Club, CKI Club or Aktion Club), there is no
time like the present. It would be great to have the club started before the end of the school year so
they can hit the ground running this fall. 

2.

 Membership – Ohio showed growth again for the month of February, but some clubs and divisions did
not. There is no time like the present to ask someone in your community to join your club or reach out
to a friend that you think could benefit from all that Kiwanis has to offer. 

3.

 Goals – How is your club doing toward achieving the goals set at the start of the year? Does your club
even have goals? I certainly hope that all of our clubs have at least one goal they are working to
achieve this year. If you are not on track to hit your goal, take some time to consider new action steps
or approaches to your goal. Perhaps your goal needs to be readjusted. No matter the case, work hard
toward the goals you set to keep your year going strong! 

4.

Thank you all for everything that you are doing to make your club, your division and this District the best
that it can be!         

Jason Miller
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Ohio District Kiwanis Foundation 
67th annual Ohio Kiwanis Golf Outing

July 18, 2024 - Raintree Golf & Event Center, 4350
Mayfair Road, Uniontown, OH. Shotgun start at 9:30am.

Cost $90 per player includes golf, cart, lunch, prizes, and dinner.

Open to entire Kiwanis family and friends.

Sponsorships available.

Register or become a sponsor online at ODKF.org. Look for the
scrolling golf outing sponsorship and registration links to appear.
Questions, please contact Bill Flinta (330-801-6225) or Dave Kuhn

(330-730-6254) or e-mail them at golf@odkf.org.

Hope to see you on the course in July!



The Two for Two Membership Recruitment Helps Kiwanis Clubs Grow
by Bill Flinta, Ohio Kiwanis Membership Committee Vice Chairman

Would your Kiwanis club like to increase its membership? As most of us know, new members for our Kiwanis club bring
new ideas, more hands for service, more fellowship, and greater club vitality. Does your club have an ongoing
membership plan in place? Are multiple members of your club helping with membership development? Membership
growth is most successful when your club has a membership committee and all members help with the process and
keep it top of mind on an ongoing basis.

The two for two membership recruitment process is a simple and effective ongoing membership tool that works for
most Kiwanis Clubs and when used on a regular basis has a high percentage of success. The plan in a nutshell is two
current club members calling on two prospective club members on a monthly basis. The plan is simple by design and
implementation of the plan is summarized below:

Your club should discuss its desire to grow membership and agree that it wants to make a concerted effort to grow
the club.

1.

Once your club has agreed to focus on membership development and adopt the two for two program you are ready
to begin the process:

2.

Ask each club member to submit names of friends, associates, and acquaintances they think would be good
Kiwanis members. When thinking of names, it is often good to complete a club roster analysis which is simply
reviewing various professions and think of those professions your club may not have any representation from.
Also think of skill sets, such as financial, technology, organizational, etc., that are needed in your club and who
you may know that has those skills. The primary focus of this is to create a prospect list of who you would like to
call on to invite to Kiwanis.

a.

Then two club members should choose two individuals from the prospect list that they both know and schedule
appointments to meet with them during the month and talk about Kiwanis including things such as the impact
your club has in the community, why you value your Kiwanis membership, etc. The hope is since the prospect
knows both club members already and then realizes they each value their Kiwanis experience they may find
value in experiencing Kiwanis as well and want to join your club.

b.

The next month two other members of the club should repeat the process as outlined above by calling on two
different prospective members they both know. Since only two calls are made a month by two individuals this
spreads the membership efforts among many and no one person will need to do it all the time. Depending on
your club size any one individual may only need to make calls a couple times during the year.

c.

Repeat this process each month of the year and at the end you will have made twenty-four prospect calls by just
talking to friends and acquaintances and hopefully have a number of new members to show for the efforts.  

d.

In addition to helping to grow your club this process helps spread the word of Kiwanis and its service efforts in your
community.  
     To learn more about the two for two membership recruitment process you can view the program guide at
Kiwanis.org/members/club-toolbox/two-for-two. The Ohio District Membership Committee can also provide coaching
assistance to your club for the two for two process. If you would like to speak to a regional member of the Ohio Kiwanis
membership committee please reach out to committee vice chair Bill Flinta at gobuckspbf@sbcglobal.net and he will
assist you or connect you to your regional membership chair.
    If you would like to get involved in the District Membership efforts, please contact me at james.f.kaufman@gmail.com.

Our Regional Membership Team is:
Region 1 -- 1 N, 1 S, 12, 2 -- Steve Steinbruner                               Region 2 -- 13, 14, 15, 24 -- Terry Mazone
Region 3 -- 16, 17, 22, 26 -- Kip Crain                                               Region 4 -- 11 N, 11 S, 10 E, 10 W, 10 S -- Ted Barrows
Region 5 -- 3, 4, 5, 6/7, 8 -- Judy Raub/Mark Haake                       Region 6 -- 9, 18 -- Angie Cooper
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MEMBERSHIP MATTERS

mailto:gobuckspbf@sbcglobal.net
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The big day is March 16, when we will connect online utilizing Ring Central (previously known as Hop-In) –
allowing even more people to participate in a cost-effective way.

Starting Feb. 6, registration will be open on the district web site for MidYear Education Day 2024. It will be a
day of connecting and learning for both our new and seasoned members.  

We will have not one, not two, but three keynote speakers! We will hear from Paul Palazzolo, Executive
Director of Kiwanis International; Ty Sell, motivational speaker from Youth 2 Youth International; and Allen
Lynch, Medal of Honor recipient, from the Medal of Honor Veterans Foundation.  

Additionally, we will have workshops that cover everything
from how to receive a foundation grant for your club to
how to mobilize and motivate volunteers. There will be
 something for everyone and best of all you can 
participate from the comfort of your own home.  Lots
 more information on these workshops can be found
 on Pages 17, 18 and 19 of this month’s Bulletin!

Please share the excitement with your other club
 members as we gear up in “Creating a link to the Future.

For the most up-to-date information, and to register, 
visit the web site 
k20.site.kiwanis.org/mid-year-education-day/.

Are you interested in
serving as a district officer?

At the upcoming District
Convention in Toledo, August 2-4,

we will 
elect the following:

Governor-Elect 11..
District Treasurer 22..
2 members to the Finance &
Structure Committee. 

33..

You can request the appropriate
candidates paperwork by emailing
executivedirector@ohiokiwanis.org
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executivedirector@ohiokiwanis.org
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Our clubs throughout Ohio were busy in December. Here are just a few activities gleaned from social media posts the past few
weeks. Post your good news at the district’s official Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/ohiokiwanis

WHAT’S THE BUZZ AROUND THE DISTRICT?



Ohio District Kiwanis Foundation Ready to help!
by Craig Smith, Chair, ODKF Disaster Relief Committee

Each year Ohio observes a Statewide Severe Weather Awareness Week, targeting a time
before the spring severe weather season typically begins. This year Ohio’s Severe Weather
Awareness Week will be observed from March 17 through March 23. 

Spring and summer can bring severe weather to Ohio. During the late evening of Memorial
Day in 2019 11 tornadoes touched down in the Miami Valley, leaving behind an estimated $1
billion in damage. In total 19 tornadoes hit Ohio that evening.

Tornadoes hit Celina, West Milton, Brookville, Trotwood, Dayton, Beavercreek, and many
other communities. Even today you can still see the damage left behind by these powerful
storms. 

Area Kiwanis Clubs responded with assistance for those impacted by the natural disaster.
Some were able to secure grants from the Kiwanis Children’s Fund to help purchase supplies
needed to aid in the recovery.

Although the Kiwanis Children’s Fund no longer has funds dedicated specifically for disaster
relief, there are still funds available. The Ohio District Kiwanis Foundation maintains our own
Disaster Relief Fund. 

Requests can be made by any Kiwanis or Service Leadership Program Club or Division, When
making the request the Club or Division must be able to provide information about the
specific needs that are to be addressed and the means for addressing these needs. This may
be a broad description of the intended use. 

However, none of this is possible without the generosity of Kiwanis Clubs and their
members. We hope that during Severe Weather Awareness Week you, your club, or your
Division will consider making a gift to the Ohio District Kiwanis Foundation’s Disaster Relief
Fund to help ensure funds are available when a natural disaster strikes. 

Information about Disaster Relief Fund, and other Foundation programs, as well as
information about how to make a gift, can be found on the Foundation’s website:
https://odkf.org/. 
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MAKE YOUR PLANS FOR DENVER!
BY DR. RICH RADER, D.MIN.

PRESIDENT, KIWANIS CLUB OF MANSFIELD
LT. GOV. ELECT, DIVISION 11-N;  OHIO DISTRICT CHAIR, 2024 ON TO ICON
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March has arrived and that mean
the 2024 Kiwanis International
Convention is drawing that much
closer. I hope you are as excited as
I am for the Mighty Ohio District of
Kiwanis to make a great showing in
Denver this year. We have reached
21% of our attendance goal! We
currently have 22 people
registered for the event as we
move toward our goal of 106.

To date, there are a total of 576 Kiwanis members and guests registered from all parts of
the globe, and that means if you register NOW, there is still a good chance that you could
be numbered in the first 1000 people that will be enjoying a July 4th Colorado Rockies
baseball game with fireworks included in your registration cost! Click REGISTRATION to
reserve your spot TODAY! Also, don’t forget to click Hyatt Regency Denver to reserve
your room for the event. We will be conveniently located across the street from the
Colorado Convention Center.
Kiwanis ICON is filled with Education…
No matter what you and your club need to thrive, we’ve got the expert advice and inside
information to help you reach — and surpass — your goals. Choose from a diverse lineup
of workshops in key categories: 

Growing club membership and expanding club reach. Help members take ownership
of club growth. Reduce conflict, eliminate apathy and reenergize your club.  
Financial stability and fundraising. Ramp up grant-writing techniques to secure key
funding for more impactful service projects. Take a fresh approach to fundraising as
clubs share how they reimagined stagnant fundraisers or created successful new
ones. 
Succeed in cyberspace. Maximize your impact on social media. Combat cyberthreats
and safeguard club information. Level up your Kiwanis experience through our new
membership platform, Kiwanis Engage. 
Amplify your service. Learn club secrets for creating more meaningful, effective and
sustainable service projects.                                        (contd. next page)

https://schedule.kiwanisone.org/KI2024
https://www.hyatt.com/en-US/group-booking/DENCC/G-07KI


AND Celebration…  (ICON contd. from previous page)

From the Welcome Reception and the Convention Kickoff to the Dancing through the
Decades last-night gala, you’ll have plenty of time to celebrate Kiwanis and the amazing work
our clubs and members accomplish every day. You can personalize your experience by
having breakfast with our Signature Project Contest finalists (and seeing who wins the big
prize), enjoying lunch while celebrating the accomplishments of our Service Leadership
Program participants and discovering what’s possible through the Kiwanis Children’s Fund.
Then hit the dance floor with your fellow Kiwanians — in clothing that reflects your favorite
decade. The eight-piece band Your Generation in Concert will perform songs from five
decades of hits. 

Speaker Highlight: Diana Nyad (The Power of Perseverance)
In 2013, 25 million people worldwide rooted for Diana Nyad as she reached the Florida shore,
at long last achieving her 35-year quest of becoming the first person to swim from Cuba to
Florida. Speaking the words “never ever give up” to the wildly cheering crowd on a Key West
beach on September 2, 2013, Nyad demonstrated to the world the power of the human
spirit. Nyad’s amazing record: 110.86 miles in 52 hours, 54 minutes, 18 seconds.

A prominent sports journalist, filing over 30 years for National Public Radio, “The New York
Times” and others, Nyad has earned her place as one of our most compelling storytellers.
Her memoir, “Find a Way,” has earned worldwide praise. Her groundbreaking piece on her
childhood sexual abuse for “The New York Times” drew a passionate response from around
the world.

“NYAD” — a feature film starring Annette Bening as Nyad — was released in November 2023.
Also, a uniquely entertaining and inspiring public speaker, Nyad fulfilled the lifelong dream
of bringing her performance of her play “The Swimmer” to the storied off-Broadway Minetta
Lane Theater in 2019.

Nyad and her best friend and Cuba swim
expedition leader Bonnie Stoll have further 
collaborated with their nationwide walking
 initiative EverWalk, sparking America to 
become a nation of walkers. In turn, EverWalk
 has recently launched yet another initiative, 
OceansCommit, hosting walks along our 
shorelines and asking individuals and
 businesses to reduce single-use plastic.

Looking forward to seeing you soon…in Denver!
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GOVERNOR’S TRAVELS
Pictures from throughout the District
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KIWANIS INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT
KATRINA BARANKO TO VISIT OHIO

The Mighty Ohio District will be honored to host Kiwanis International
 President Katrina Baranko April 4 - 6. President Katrina, of Georgia, 
will be visiting clubs in the Western part of the state making stops in 
Divisions 1 South, 5, 6/7, 8, and 10 West.

On April 4, President Katrina will be participating in a morning service
 project with the Kiwanis Club of Bowling Green, followed by a visit
 to the weekly noon meeting of the Bowling Green Club. 

Following her stop in Bowling Green, she will attend an afternoon
 service project with the Kiwanis Club of Findlay. Those wishing
 to participate with either Bowling Green or Findlay on April 4, should reach out directly to each club. 

Friday, April 5, will be all about membership. President Katrina will be leading a training session in the
greater Cincinnati area in the morning focused on preparing members to go out and recruit for their
clubs and new Kiwanis clubs. In the afternoon President Katrina will be joined on recruiting
appointments by local Kiwanis members and members of the District Membership Committee. The
time and location of the training will be forthcoming. It will be distributed via social media and to your Lt.
Governors.

President Katrina’s visit will continue Saturday in the Columbus area in Division 10 West with a large-
scale service project open to any members wishing to participate. Division 10 West Lt. Governor Brandi
Bowen and District Service Chair Amanda Flaute are coordinating the Saturday Service Project. 

The project, and President Katrina’s visit, will culminate with a District Banquet in her honor at the
Amelita Mirolo Barn in Upper Arlington. The dinner will be a served buffet and cost $55/participant.

Registration for the banquet and more details will be on the district web site shortly. Questions about
President Katrina’s visit can be directed to the chair of the event, Jamie Kaufman  at
james.f.kaufman@gmail.com.

mailto:james.f.kaufman@gmail.com


BUCKEYE BULLETIN
THE

March 2024      13

o h i o k i w a n i s . o r gf

PUBLIC RELATIONS MATTERS,
FROM CLIFF WILTSHIRE, DISTRICT CHAIRMAN

Don’t give up on traditional print media!

As someone with a long and continuing career in the newspaper business, I love seeing when
our clubs are getting excellent press for their good works in their communities.

A great recent example, pictured here, was the terrific coverage The Willoughby News-Herald
gave to the Kiwanis Club of Kirtland’s efforts to start a K-Kids program.

While we tend to get excited when one of our
social media posts gets a few dozen or even a
hundred likes, hundreds if not thousands of
people saw this big story and photo in the local
paper.

Not every story idea we send into the newspaper
will get this kind of attention. But when we can
nurture a relationship with our local paper, and
make it easier for the journalists to do their jobs,
the likelihood increases!

How do we do that?  Send in your information
well ahead of time, to give them time to make
plans for a story and photos. When you do send
in a press release early, feel free to send out a
reminder closer to the event.

Have someone in your club -- often the president, 
but could be another designee with gifts in terms of communication -- reach out regularly to the
editor or reporter to keep that connection warm and welcoming Better yet, invite someone
working for the paper to join your club!

Finally, local papers often are looking for content written by someone in the community,
whether that’s a well-written press release or column on the virtues of service, etc. Who can do
that for your club?
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By David Gigler, District Convention Co-chairman

Please mark you calendars for the 2024 Ohio District Convention taking place
August 2-4, 2024 in Toledo, Ohio. 

The event will take place at the Renaissance Hotel in Downtown Toledo. The
educational sessions are in the planning stages.

We are hoping to include a visit to Imagination Station for children as well as
A tour of the Toledo area on Friday, which will tentatively include a visit to the
Duane and Virginia Stranahan cottage and grounds along the Maumee River in
Perrysburg, the National Museum of the Great Lakes, and the Glass City Metropark
in downtown Toledo.

Jeepfest events will also be taking place this weekend so there will be plenty of
activity in downtown Toledo. 

We are also planning a service project during the weekend packing lunch products
for Connecting Kids to Meals. 

Another project that Division 1 North has been involved with the past two years has
been Let’s Build Beds. In further support of that project the committee is asking
clubs to collect bedding and pillows for twin beds. All donations will be presented to
a representative of that organization at the Convention. 

Take a look at this YouTube link from Destination Toledo:
https://youtu.be/6Qxkae6LhVQ?si=tsBexEf8gFpzXKo7

More information will be available in future Buckeye Bulletins. 

SAVE THE DATE FOR DCON
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NEWS FROM THE KIWANIS  CHILDREN’S FUND

“BECOME A ‘FRIEND!”
We all have a part in supporting children in our local community and children

throughout the world. 

The Kiwanis Children’s Fund helps to amplify your impact and to identify and
support meaningful work of Kiwanians all over the world. So I invite YOU to consider

supporting our Children’s Fund as a “friend.”

Anyone can be a friend, whether you are a Kiwanian, an SLP, a former SLP, a
community member, a supporter of our Kiwanis mission in any way with a donation

of $100 or more. 

Link: Friends of Kiwanis Children’s Fund

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kiwanis.org%2Fwho-we-are%2Fkiwanis-childrens-fund%2Ffriends-of-kiwanis%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C9733ca38c7ad47cf38f208dbc5c5d9c9%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638321226529087258%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=VSINKWUqX1bkUmKgGYG96edtTGy2RDJQ3YAWZVZrc8E%3D&reserved=0
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CKI UPDATE  from Gov. Aleisia Tobin
Hello Kiwanians!

Thank you for allowing me the opportunity to serve the Mighty Ohio District 
of  Circle K International as Governor. It has been an honor to work with many
 amazing Kiwanians. 

Most of my role models are in Kiwanis and have left a lasting impact on me and my peers. I will forever cherish the
insight, love, and memories I have made with my Kiwanis mentors. I am especially thankful for District
Administrator Chad Gardner, Assistant Administrator Brandi Bowen, Assistant Administrator Shawn Sech, Past
Governor Sharon O-Neal, Aktion Club Administrator Dick Brulotte, Kiwanis Foundation President Rita Corbin,
Kiwanis Children’s Fund President Amy Zimmerman, Key Club Governor Rhea Pasupuletti, and Ohio Kiwanis
Governor Jason Miller. 

Additionally, I would like to thank the Kiwanis Lieutenant Governors, Kiwanis District Chairs, and advisors who
helped Circle K. We couldn’t have been as successful as we are without you guiding us to be servant leaders.  

A large majority of our growth within our District is attributed to Kiwanis. The love that our Ohio Kiwanians bestow
onto us is amazing. We are blessed to have such a strong District filled with passionate leaders. Our Ohio K-Family
is MIGHTY! Thank you! 

Currently, here our standings as the Mighty Ohio District of CKI:
253 Members (An increase of 40!!) 

Goal of 220 members 
About 3,500 Service Hours Completed 

Goal of 2,300 service hours  
About $6,100 Philanthropy Dollars Raised

Goal $3,000 Philanthropy Dollars 
26 Interclub Events 

Goal of 20 Interclub Events 
48 Kiwanis Family Events 

Goal of 45 Kiwanis Family Events 

Being Governor has been an educational yet wonderful experience and I wouldn’t trade it for the world. I am
excited yet saddened to graduate this spring as I will miss Circle K dearly. While reflecting on my term as
Governor, my love for service has grown, my networking skills have improved, and I feel confident going into job
interviews for teaching positions due to my leadership experiences in Circle K. My next journey in the K-Family is
to join the Circle K Alumni Association and to join Kiwanis. I can’t wait for what’s in store for me as a Kiwanian and I
look forward to serving children with you! 

Lastly, I want to congratulate Neha Pasupuleti, for being elected as the 2024-2025 Governor of Circle K! Her term
will begin on April 1st and she is excited to work with the K-Family. Thank you for everything you do and for
supporting us student leadership program members; my life has been forever changed for the better. 
 
Yours in service, 

Aleisa Tobin 
ODCKI Governor 2023-2024








